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March 14, 2022 
 
Chair Torrey Westrom 
Senate Agriculture and Rural Development Finance and Policy Committee 
95 University Avenue W. 
Minnesota Senate Bldg., Room 3201 
 
 
Dear Chair Westrom and members of the committee:  
 
On behalf of Minnesota Famers Union (MFU), I write to share our strong support for your bill to 
help K12 agriculture programs introduce students to meat cutting (SF3481) and for Sen. Rarick’s 
bill to provide training grants to meat and poultry processors (SF3320). The bottleneck in 
processing continues to be a challenge for our family farmer members as they work to expand their 
operations and meet local demand. These investments will help local and regional processors 
attract and retain employees and support family farmers.   
 

• Meat cutting grants for K12 career and technical programs (SF3481) will compliment 
existing vocational programs, like small engines, welding, and construction, in introducing 
secondary students to meat processing. Much like in agriculture more broadly, many 
processors are approaching retirement and thinking about the generational transition of 
their businesses. This investment will not only help address a workforce shortage in the 
industry, but also inspire a next generation of small business owners who will take over 
existing plants.  
 
Building on a successful pilot at West Central Area schools, this new competitive grant 
program will help secondary schools purchase supplies and equipment, do limited 
renovations, and gain professional development needed to stand up meat cutting courses. 
This investment is well-timed, because secondary schools will be able to rely on Central 
Lakes and Ridgewater Colleges—both of which are starting meat cutting programs in fall of 
2022—for training educators. Secondary courses will also provide a pathway for students 
to enroll in the college programs.  
 

• Processor training grants (SF3320) will help small processors upskill and retain current 
employees. This investment is similarly well-timed, because both colleges with meat 
processing training programs set to start in the fall are being designed in close partnership 
with industry and will have flexible options for customized training. Providing support for 
processors or their employees to attend trainings at these colleges or other institutions 
could help those businesses up their inspection status, add new species, or execute a 
generational transition. All of these actions will serve local farmers well.  

 
 
 
 



 
 

Finally, it is important to note that this is not the only investment needed to support small 
processors. We also strongly support direct support for Central Lakes and Ridgewater, investing 
the AGRI Value Added program to expand processing capacity, and helping processors with worker 
recruitment and retention. Each is an important piece of rebuilding an industry that farmers rely on 
to get their products to market.  
 
Thank you to your committee for your strong support of local processing. We believe these 
investments are central to building a food system that is more distributed, fair, and secure. If you 
have any questions, please contact our Government Relations Director, Stu Lourey, at stu@mfu.org 
or (320) 232-2047 (C). Thank you for considering the needs and perspectives of Minnesota’s farm 
families.   
 

       
 

Sincerely, 

 
Gary Wertish 

President, Minnesota Farmers Union  
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